
Kia ora koutou, Dobri dan, Bonjour, 
Hallo, Hola, Zdravstvuyte, Nǐn hǎo, 
Salve, Konnichiwa, Guten Tag, Olá, 
Anyoung haseyo, Asalaam alaikum, 
Greetings everyone,

We have had a really positive start to 
term four.  Children are engaged and 
eager to learn.  This term is short and 
we are packing a lot into it!  We hope 
to see you at some of the many events 
we have planned this term. Please 
refer to the term calendar that was 
sent home this week. 

A warm welcome to all of the new 
families that have started with us this 
term.  We look forward to working 
alongside you during your child’s time 
at Kerikeri Primary.

Here’s to a great term everyone!  Enjoy 
the long weekend.

Ngā mihi
Dr Sarah Brown

Phone: 09 407 8414
Absences:

press 1
message for child

press 2

Absence txt:
0211242836 text only

admin@kkps.school.nz

N E W S L E T T E R
21st October 2022

kerikeriprimary.school.nz

School CalendarSchool Calendar  
click here

Lunches
lunchorders.co.nz

Lunch Orders delivered daily

sushigallerykerikeri.com
Sushi Gallery delivers Thurs

Uniforms
DD Gold

p: 09-407 1527
e: logo@ddgold.co.nz

PTA 2nd hand uniform
text only 02108506380

include size and item required

Find us on 
facebook

Log in to Kindo

Class Dojo

Enrolments
If you know of any children wanting to start 
at our school in the next 18 months, please 
complete an enrolment form now. You are 
able to download an enrolment form and 
information from our website click here.

Each week two children who consistently show amazing 
KORU kids values will join Sarah Brown to have morning 

tea.
Congratulations Analeigh Wheaton, Toddriego Maregele, 

Matire Marino-Luatua and Te Aupouri Robbie.

The Plough and Feather host a weekly ‘Morning 
tea with the Principal at their restaurant.

Morning Tea with the Principal

Book Fair
25th to 31st October

School photos
27th October

Sibling photos 28th 
October

Monster Mash
Monday 31st October

4pm - 7pm

Board Meeting
5.30pm

9th November

Rōpū Day and Juicy Day
11th November

Juicy Day
25th November

Christmas on the Lawn
1st December

5pm - 7pm

Year Six Graduation
11.00-1.00pm

12th Dec

Last day term 4
12pm 14th December

First Day 2023
Tuesday 31st January

For all enquiries about the school 
photos, please contact Photolife 

direct. 
Free Phone : 0800 501 040
enquiries@photolife.co.nz
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click here to let us know if you can 
help via kindo

We also need donations
of disposable plates,

bowls, forks and spoons

Room Food item

Room 1 Ice Cream Sauce-Caramel, Chocolate or Berry

Room 2 Hundreds and Thousands

Room 3 Pink Ice Cream wafers/chopped nuts

Room 4  American Mustard Mild Sauce

Room 5  Packets of Jelly

Room 6 Cans of tinned tomatoes

Room 7 Cans of tinned tomatoes

Room 8 Cans of tinned tomatoes

Room 9 Tomato Sauce– tins or squeezy

Room 10 Tomato Sauce– tins or squeezy

Room 12 Cans of chilli beans/red kidney beans

Room 13 Cans of chilli beans/red kidney beans

Room 14 Packets of Nacho Mix

Room 15  Packets of Napkins

Room 19  Packets of Napkins

Room 20 Cartons of Beef Stock

Room 21 Cans of sliced Beetroot

Room 23 Tomato relish (for burgers)

Room 25 Mayonnaise

Room 26 Bags of Corn chips – cheese or natural

Donations for the food stalls
Please send along an item or 2 to help with the food stalls. 
Take the items to your classroom by 28th October

4pm - Kapa Haka performance
5.30pm - KKPS has got talent 

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Kerikeri%20Primary%20School&service=monster_mash_help


KORU Kids at KKPS 
Term Four - Week 1Term Four - Week 1

The Incredible Years® is a series 
of interlocking, evidence-based 
programs for parents, children, 
and teachers, supported by over 
30 years of research.  The goal 
is to prevent and treat young 
children’s behaviour problems and 
promote their social, emotional, 
and academic competence.

The programs are used worldwide 
in schools and mental health 
centers, and have been shown 
to work across cultures and 
socioeconomic groups.  At KKPS 
teachers have been trained to 
use the strategies within their 
classrooms to help promote 
positive behaviours.

Alongside the program for teachers 
lies a program for parents, and we 
are fortunate to have this course 
running locally thanks to Ngāti 
Rehia.  

What is Incredible Years 
Parenting?

The Incredible Years kaupapa 
is a parenting program aimed at 
helping parents:
• To have a better relationship 

with their children
• Stimulate their children’s 

development
• Gain skills to feel more 

confident about their parenting
• Have a positive and nurturing 

parenting style
• Lessen harsh parenting 

practices
• Establish better relationships 

with the child’s teacher

The Incredible Years Parenting 
Program focuses on:
How to play with your child
The value of effective praise
Using rewards to motivate children
How to set limits with your children
How to handle mis-behaviour by 
ignoring, distracting and redirecting

Logical and natural consequences
Creative problem solving
Incredible Years Parenting 
Program methods are:
Based on the way children develop
Trialled and tested and have been 
proven to work with most children 
and cultures including New 
Zealand
Encouraging a nurturing 
relationship in the process 
of learning about children’s 
behaviours
Parents work together to find 
solution that suits them best
Parents discover new skills they 
can use
Parents in the group are 
encouraged to support each other

If you are interested in taking part 
in this program or have further 
questions you can contact Ariana 
from Ngāti Rehia directly: Call her 
09 401 6399 or email araian@
ngatirehia.co.nz or email the 
admin office at KKPS admin@
kkps.school.nz.

KORU Value of the Fortnight: Classroom Treaties and Expectations
As we begin the final term, it is a great opportunity to review our expectations of KORU Kids in the classroom. 

At the beginning of the year, each class created their own ‘Class Treaty’. We’ll be reviewing this agreement and 
what it looks like, sounds like and feels like to be a KORU Kid within our classrooms.

Each term, the school community (board, staff, parents/whānau) is invited to 
review and comment on specific policies and procedures. This feedback is 
captured using the red review flag, which is visible in the top-right corner of 
a topic when it is being reviewed. School Docs policies for review click here
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● When: Day 1 – Tues 25
th

Oct until Mon 31
st

Oct

● Where:  Kerikeri Primary School Hall Foyer

● Times:  8:30 am until 9:15 am & 2:30 Until 3:30pm

● The Book Fair will also be open to you to come and see the huge selection

during our Monster Mash celebration on the evening of Mon 31 of Oct.

All Parents and Whanau are welcome to come along and do some shopping during the

above-mentioned times.

We would love to see you.

This is a great opportunity for you to get in early and do a little bit of Christmas

Shopping.

Fabulous books for you to pick and choose from.

All children will visit the book fair while it is at school during their library time.

Children will be allowed to fill out a small wish list which they will bring home and show

you.

This is a great fundraiser for our library. Any purchases that are made allow us to

by some lovely new sparkly books to go on our library shelves.

www.ultimatecuttingshop.nzErika Pearce at work
click here to view more of Erika’s art.

Please help
We desperately need some helpers to paint the sealer onto the ply, 
so our students can start on the amazing Erika Pearce murals to go 
outside the senior classes. You don’t need to be an artist!

Ultimate Cutting shop has kindly cut the 13 sheets of plywood 
down to 900mm x 2440mm. Thank you to Kerikeri Colour Centre for 
supplying the paint for this artwork and Placemakers for supplies. 
If you have an extra couple of hours to help please email Brenda if 
you can help: brendaf@kkps.school.nz

Senior School Mural

https://erikapearce.co.nz/pages/client-work
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$12

$12

$15
$13

ORDER ONLINE BY 4pm Friday 4th November via Kindo

$13
Mouse 
pads

Sketch pads

www.kerikeriprimary.school.nz/shop

Order through kindo now

Click here to order now

to 7pm

https://www.kerikeriprimary.school.nz/shop/
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Kerikeri%20Primary%20School&service=juicy_friday


We peeked under the black curtain seeing lots and lots 
of people fi l l ing up the chairs. One by one, more people 
came into the hal l making my fear and nerves grow higher. 
Before I knew it, there were 250 people sitting down in the 
audience! I was talking to Paige about the show and we 
were trying to practice the curtain cues. I was in charge 
of the curtain for the whole night and knew I cou ldn’t 
mess it up! 
- Luca Klomp 

Hats
In term 4, we all need to wear hats at school to protect us 
from the sun. Here is a short poem we wrote to help us all 

remember. 

A hat is an accessory like bracelets, hair clips and shoes.
It adds a special touch to the clothing that you choose.

Bucket hats are better for keeping your skin safe,
If you do not wear one, you might get a sunburnt face!

A hat is an accessory, an extension of your face.
It can shield you from elements or keep your hair in place!

A hat is good for Summer and other reasons too,
When you go out to play, now you know what to do!

 
Right here at Kerikeri Primary School,
We’re lucky because our hats are cool!

They are bold and blue and bright,
And help us stay safe from harmful sunlight!

If you want to keep playing in the beautiful sun,
With your friends having lots of fun,
Remember when you get out of bed,

To pack that bucket hat for your head!

Poem by: Willow Reid, Ellie Page-Wood, and Jordyn Dickey

Class of the fortnight
Room 22 with Miss Simpson

Getting out of the car and walking to the classroom, I went 
to check myself in. I was excited to perform but I was nervous 
to sing and dance in front of 250 people, and my mum and dad. 
Walking up to the ramp, I cou ld smel l a l l of the home made food 
that parents had made. Sad ly, I cou ldn’t eat any of it. When I 
got to the top of the ramp, I heard the actors talking loud ly on 
stage. The teacher opened the door when they were ready for 
us to come in. I was scared, excited, and a l ittle worried. I walked 
down into the l ittle room on the side of the hal l... 
- Ashton Vryer

Butterfl ies emerged in my stomach. Tonight was going to 
be the big night in front of 250 people. I cou ldn’t go back 
now. The scene rooms were flooded with loads of chi ldren - 
Room 25 in particu lar. As each scene ended, more chi ldren 
were added into Room 25 ready for the fina l scene. Gaining 
more and more butterfl ies in my stomach, I tried to hold 
back my fear and anxiety. I cou ld hear the loud voices of 
other students in the room. The distraction of drawing on 
scrap paper was helpfu l; it made me less nervous. Suddenly, 
I heard Scene 4 being cal led up on the walkie-talkie. My 
heart started beating faster by the second. The muffled 
voices of teachers through the walkie-talkies cou ld be 
heard. Walking slowly up the tal l, long ramp, I cou ld hear 
the opening of Aotearoa. As soon as the music ended, Room 
22 walked in l ike si lent mice to make sure the audience 
wouldn’t hear us...
- Charlotte Wi lton

Production - No Stone Unturned:

This week in Room 22, we have been reflecting back 
on the production we performed last term. Here are 
some of the feelings we had on show night! 



- Year 5 and 6 (and Year 7) girls after-school football occurs on the KKPS 
rear fields from 3:15pm on Fridays (including this Friday).  

- Currently it includes some KKPS, Riverview and early High School 
students

- The format involves some skills lessons, then a football game.  It is fairly 
casual, no experience required.

- Football gear is not required, but it is preferred if shoes are worn. 
- No cost to parents - the only requirement is enthusiasm and respect.
- To register interest and receive communications please 

email girlsfootballatkkps@gmail.com.  Or you can text 
Pete on 027 352 2884 with questions.

Girls Football

Springbank School Fireworks
click here for more information

Kickin’ It
6 a side twighlight football
Click here for more information

The Bay of Islands Pastoral & Industrial 
Association
NEW ZEALAND’S OLDEST A & P SHOW
click here for show schedule

CLICK HERE FOR MORE INFORMATION

Great gift ideas and when you 
identify our school at the checkout, 
we receive 10% of that purchase.  
Click here to visit online shop.

Kerikeri High School host families for 2023

With New Zealand’s borders now fully open we are excited 
to be able to welcome International Students back to 
Kerikeri High School and the Bay of Islands again.  We are 
seeking new host families to add to our fun and caring host 
family roopu for 2023. International Students are coming 
from a variety of different countries around the world. 
Lengths of stay vary from between one term through to 
one year. The International Students are happy to share 
their culture with your family and lifelong friendships are 
made with people from all over the world. International 
students that are attracted to Kerikeri are like us; active, 
busy and enjoy an outdoor lifestyle. Remuneration is 
provided and all applicants are police vetted.  If you would 
like to receive some more information, please contact our 
Director of International, Jessica Donovan on 407 0163 or 
international@kerikerihigh.ac.nz

Bay of Islands Performing Arts Academy
Cick here for Hip Hop term 4
Click here for Drama classes term 4

Kerikeri Cricket Club
click here for more information 

Vacancies
Teacher Aides click here for more information
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